3rd Qtr LLMA Membership Meeting

July 13, 2025 - 10:00 a.m.

Dale:   Verified a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at 10:00 am.

Roll Call:  Dale Cannon - President, Laurie Miller – Vice-president (via phone), Joanne Mociolek – Treasurer, Brenda Lallathin – Secretary, Trustees: Denise Jendrisak, Dave (Cowboy) Simons, Dustin Borlie, Dave Burnip and Quentin Childers.

Laurie made a motion to forego the reading of the previous mtg minutes because they were posted, 2nd by Quentin, vote = unanimous.

Reports:

Dale Cannon:  Stated the new bldg. behind the sales bldg. is the new maintenance bldg.. Cement floor will be finished next year.  The kid’s train is almost done; hope to have it done by next wk.  

Laurie Miller:  As Bd Members, we have done away with the officer on duty each wkend, but we still have to take the trash out.  So we’re asking members to come up, review the trash list and volunteer on a Sunday to take the trash (once a season) so that’s one less things the Board has to do.  So, if you could volunteer for one Sunday a season and take the trash, it would be appreciated.  As you’ve seen, we have new picnic tables.  Mike Horning and his crew built 15 new tables that are throughout the park (and they did it in 95 degree heat).  We’ve been having problems with kids in the clubhouse unsupervised.  We know they like to come up because of the internet but they don’t clean up after themselves, they move the tables, mess up the bathrooms because they are unsupervised.  Can you please keep an eye on your kid(s).  We even had kids riding bikes in the clubhouse.  

Joanne Mociolek:  Financial rpts: operation savings = $206,189.38, checking = $11,731.31, savings = $48,635.91 for a total of $266,556.60.  Summary report for June is posted.  The property taxes have been paid ($13,498.29).  The electric bill for June $11,387.60  The office will be open after the meeting if anyone wants to check on their electric.

Brenda Lallathin: The only thing I want to bring up is the way the people who take care of our swimming pool are treated, sometimes members, usually guests, there are signs posted everywhere (no food and beverages) in the pool area.  It drives me crazy that our volunteers have to say, hey, you can’t have that in here and then they get cussed out.  There is no reason, no excuse why these people should have to put up with this; so if you have guests coming in here and using our facilities, please, I’m begging you to tell them the rules; because these volunteers are trying to keep this pool up and running nicely for you guys.  These people are volunteers, they don’t have to do this job.  Thank you.

Denise Jendrisak: Activities:  Looking for volunteers to help with the carnival and will post a signup sheet in the clubhouse.  In need of donations for carnival prizes (can be dropped off at the club house) and book bag donations can be dropped off at lot 405 or at the clubhouse. Cut off time for backpack donations is August 3rd.  There will be a food truck, popcorn, funnel cakes, and snow cones.  August 23rd is the basket raffle.  We will also be having two (2) contests, one to rename the coast to coast area and one to rename the sales bldg.. Will be setting up two boxes in the clubhouse to collect you contest entries (please include your name and lot number).  There will be a signup sheet in the clubhouse for the Halloween haunted trail; just put your name on the site number you picked out.  Joe Mociolek addressed members:  Joe, Doug, Laurie and Crystal are going to do the steak fry again.  August 23rd, $25.00 a ticket, in the clubhouse and all the money is going to go back into activities. Tickets on sale now till August 15th.  

Dustin Borlie:  Thanked people who have been helping him out, especially with the sewer plant, it looks great.  The water plant is doing good, no issues.  Moving sidewalk salt to a different location and start storing softener salt there.  The fence around the sewer plant is in Dale’s hands.  

Dave (Cowboy) Simons: Grounds: Thanked everyone for their help.  They’ve done a great job keeping this placed mowed.  We can always use help weed eating.  Have a couple of upcoming projects he wants to discuss with Dale.  We’ve had some issues with electric on the back line; looking for volunteers.  Would like some help moving some of the concrete.  

Dave Burnip:  Buildings:  In the two years’ his been here, he’s never seen the park look better.  Thanked Dale for coordinating many of the projects.  

Quentin Childers: Thanked everyone, been a great summer so far, no major problems.

Brenda read the duties for the positions for the upcoming election.

Dale opened the floor for nominations for Vice President:


Dustin Borlie nominated Laurie Miller, 2nd by Quentin Childers, Laurie Miller accepted.


Dale asked if there were any more nominations for VP, none, and closed Vice President nominations.

Dale opened the floor for nominations for Treasurer:


Denise Jendrisak nominated Joanne Mociolek, 2nd by Donna Gilbert, Joanne Mociolek accepted.


Dale asked if there were any more nominations for Treasurer, none, & closed Treasurer nominations.

Dale opened the floor for nominations for Grounds Trustee:


Dave Gilbert nominated Dave Cowboy Simons, 2nd by Quentin Childers, Dave Simons accepted.


Dale asked if there were any more nominations for Grounds Trustee, none, closed nominations.

Dale opened the floor for nominations for Buildings Trustee:


Doug Miller nominated Rusty Todd, Sr. 2nd by Dustin Borlie, Rusty Todd, Sr. accepted. 


Dale asked if there were any more nominations for Buildings Trustee, none, closed Bldg. nominations.

New Business:  Barb Simons asked if a drinking fountain could be installed in the pool building since beverages are not allowed.  Dale informed her we would look into it.  Dale asked if anyone had anything other new business, none.  Asked if any old business, none.  

Dale made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Laurie Miller, vote = unanimous, meeting adjourned @ 10:24 am.

Respectfully submitted, 

Brenda Lallathin, Secretary
